
MLCCC General Meeting Minutes 

March 10, 2022 

 
(39 in attendance) 

 

Meeting called to order by club president Dave Robins at 7:00 pm. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Welcome to guests & new members Mike & Cheryl Ford and Pete & Shari Vezzoni. Mike & 

Cheryl own a 1953 Mercury. Pete & Shari own a 1929 Ford Model A, 1939 Chevy, 1955 Chevy, 

1956 F-100 pickup.  

 

Announcement of Bill Anderson and Dennis Jackson as new Advisors to the Board. 

 

Secretary’s Report: February minutes were approved. Reminder that club members without 

internet access can receive a paper copy of the monthly newsletter upon request. 

 

A copy of the Membership List was passed around the room so any needed updates could be 

noted by members present. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Bob Kent reported there is $8,768.33 in the club checking account with one 

bill to be paid this month. 

 

MLCCC plaques are now available for purchase at a price of $30 each.  

 

Webmaster’s Report: Paul Boehm reported that a bunch of new car shows have been added to 

the website. The INCCC magazine is expected to be available at the local NAPA store in about a 

week. Paul has a couple extra copies of the “yellow book” which he is willing to sell for $5.00 

each (savings of $1.00 off the regular price). Reminder of the Rearview Mirror Flashback feature 

that has been added to the website. Paul showed off a special plaque that he ordered as an 

homage to “Emperors”, the very first car club he joined as a young man. 

 

Website help for Paul is still being sought. If interested, please contact an Advisor or member of 

the Board.  

 

Clay & Karen Crook celebrated their 60th anniversary on March 9th.  (Paul shared a photo on his 

phone of Karen and Clay on their wedding day.) 

 

 



March Birthdays:  Tim Jones 

                                  Ray Mayo 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS (EXECUTIVE BOARD): 

 Club insurance policy clarification.  

 

 An amendment to the club By-laws is in the works with regard to check signing. 

 

 Projecting 2022 club sanctioned cruises and events. (Events must be sanctioned by the 

club in order to be covered by its insurance policy.) 

 

 NEW BUSINESS: 

 Identification & advertising (MLCCC business cards are available to hand out, including 

ones with a special message suggested by Charlie Green: “I like your car. Join our club. 

info@moseslakeclassiccarclub.com”.)  

 

  Events planned for 2022 include:   April 23rd Breakfast Cruise to Quincy, WA 

                                                               May 14th Moses Lake Avamere BBQ 

                                                               May 21st Harrington Car Show 

                                                               May 28th Moses Lake Springfest Car Show* 

                                                               July 15-16 Othello Spud Run 

                                                               August 5-7 Vintiques NW Nationals, Yakima, WA 

                                                               September Warden Car Show (more details to come) 

 

*Following a vote of the membership, it was determined that permission has been given 

for the MLCCC to participate in this event on an “assist” basis. There will be opportunity 

for the club to raise money to be used to support its various charitable causes. 

 

DUCK REPORT: 

Karen read the Duck “rules of engagement” to the members present. 

 

REARVIEW MIRROR FLASHBACK: 

Karen reminded members that, up until the year 2000, the Moses Lake Classic Car Club 

had a different name: Basin Horseless Carriage Club.  Clay handed out copies of a Draft 

List of MLCCC club officers dating from 1997 to present day. 

 

DOORPRIZE WINNERS: 

Vicki Jones – Bob’s Café gift certificate 

Mary Mayo – Reusable Grocery Tote Bag 

Cheryl Ford – Reusable Grocery Tote Bag 

Dennis Jackson – Decorative Sign 
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CAR OF THE MONTH: Dennis Jackson 

50/50 DRAWING: $58 was won by Vicki Green 

 

Thank you to Vicki Jones for the St. Patrick’s Day table decorations and treats! (Bill & 

Glenda Anderson have next month). 

 

Ann Robins shared copies of “Lost in the 50’s”, a handout of humorous nostalgic tidbits. 

 

FOR THE GOOD OF THE CAUSE: Please keep the people of the Ukraine in your thoughts 

and prayers. Dave encouraged anyone who knows of a need in the community that the 

club might be able to help with to please bring it to his attention.  

 

Following a motion and second, Dave Robins adjourned the meeting at 7:40 p.m. 

 

Next Meeting: April 14, 2022 

 

 

Car of the Month 

March 2022 Car of the month 

  

Dennis Jackson - 1955 Chevrolet Cameo Pickup  

I bought my 1955 Chevy Cameo pickup my senior year of high school. It has a 283 V8 with a 

turbo 350 transmission. 

 

 

                                                                

 


